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MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL DISTRICT COUNCIL SATURDAY 18 OCTOBER 2014 IN THE UNITING CHURCH HALL, POPE STREET TARRAGINDI.

1) OPENING AND ATTENDANCE
The District Chief Ruler, Sis. G.M. Harbottle declared the Annual District Council open at 3.00pm with attendance as recorded.

2) APOLOGIES

Apologies were noted for Bro. R & Sis. O Turner, Sis. C Walker, Bro. R Andersen,  Bro. C Devereux and Bro.V.I. Belcher.

A memorial minute was observed to mark the passing of Bro Robert ( Bob ) Cook, District Secretary and other members who have passed away since the 2013 Council
3) DISTRICT CHIEF RULER’S ADDRESS

Both Sis. C. Kilah and Sis. G. Harbottle addressed the meeting.
Brothers and Sisters

I am very honoured to have had the opportunity to serve as District Chief Ruler from October 2012 until January 2014.  Our fraternity has a long and cherished history but we are all aware that times have changed and continue to change.

It was a huge blow to our Queensland District to hear the news of the passing of our much esteemed District Secretary, Bro Bob Cook.  Bro Bob was an exemplary member of the Order and gave himself wholeheartedly to the role of District Secretary over many years. 

Following Bob’s death, the District Executive was challenged to rethink how it would continue its work. At the 18 January 2014 District Executive meeting, I tendered my resignation from the position of District Chief Ruler thus making myself available to act as District Secretary until this District Council meeting.

The meeting also determined that Sis Glenys Harbottle as District Deputy Ruler be appointed as District Chief Ruler until this District Council meeting at which she would assume the position of D.C.R. for two years.
I’m pleased to say that while some of our modus operandi may be a little different from Bro Bob’s, we’ve managed to keep the organisation ticking along. This is, I believe, reflected in the District Executive Report. Thank you to my fellow District Executive members for “stepping up’ to the changes and challenges and supporting me in my responsibilities.

I encourage each and every one of you to fulfil your responsibilities within our fraternity to the best of your ability. 

Sis. Cynthia Kilah District Chief October 2012 to January 2014
Brothers and Sisters,

I can’t believe that my time in waiting has finally finished and I am officially now the District Chief Ruler of the Independent Order of Rechabites, Queensland District No. 87. I would like to thank the members who nominated me for District Deputy Ruler and thank them for their faith in me.

When I first joined the Rechabites as a sixteen year old, I would never have believed I would join the District Executive, let alone become District Chief Ruler. I know that all my family would be proud that I have ascended to the highest position in Queensland.  

I became the District Chief Ruler in January this year following the death of our late District Secretary, Bro. Bob Cook. I would like to acknowledge the many years of service Bob gave to the Society, along with his wife Lyn, and the great friend he became to me. I was proud to work in the District Office with him and I made so many friends throughout my time working there. I would also like to thank Sis. Cynthia Kilah for taking on the role of District Secretary and also to her husband Rev. Harold for his support.

The District Executive has again supported Drug Arm, the Australian Rechabite Foundation and Teen Challenge with donations this year. Tents and individual members are commended for their ongoing support of DrugArm. 

I would like to thank members that are able to attend the meetings of the four active Tents, Hope of Ipswich Tent No. 2 (which unfortunately is in hiatus at present due to illness), David Livingstone Tent No. 5, Star of Mackay Tent No. 21 and Annerley Tent No. 67.

Our annual Christmas Party held in 2013 was a great success with the highlight being the visit by Santa Claus. Everyone was delighted to see that Santa had found the fountain of youth and joined the modern era with his bells ringing through the iPhone. Thank you to the members of Annerley and David Livingstone for hosting the Christmas Party and I look forward to seeing as many people as possible at the Christmas Party on Saturday, 13th December.

Bro. Peter Henderson will present the financial statements of the Order shortly and I would like to thank him and his wife Jan for their support of the Order and The Australian Rechabite Foundation.

I would like to express my thanks to Bro. & Sis. Ian & Rae Belcher for their work on our biannual magazine TAR. I know that both have experienced health issues in this past year but have still managed to develop the magazine for publication.

Lastly, I wish to thank everyone for attending today and I hope that all of you can be proud of me as District Chief Ruler.

Sis. Glenys D.C.R



Bro. G Williams moved “That the addresses of the District Chief Rulers be received”

Seconded Bro. N. Andrews




CARRIED BY ACCLAMATION
4) STATUTORY BUSINESS
28.1(a)
receiving the statement of income and expenditure, assets, liabilities and
 mortgages, charges and securities affecting the property of the association for the last reportable financial year;

Bro. P. Henderson, District Treasurer, presented the financial report for 2013 -2014 to the meeting.
Bro. P.  Henderson moved “That the statement of income and expenditure, assets, liabilities and mortgages, charges and securities affecting the property of the association for the previous financial year be received.

Seconded Sis. M. Andrews







CARRIED

Bro. Henderson then proceeded to outline some of the significant figures in the accounts after which Sis. Harbottle opened the meeting to questions.

28.1(b)

receiving the audit report or verification statement on the financial affairs of the 

association for the last reportable financial year;

Bro. P G Henderson moved “That the audit report on the financial affairs of the association for the previous financial year be received”.

Seconded Sis. J Swan








CARRIED

28.1(c)

presenting the financial statement and audit report to the meeting for adoption;
Bro. P G Henderson moved “That the statement of income and expenditure, assets, liabilities and mortgages, charges and securities affecting the property of the association for the last financial year and the report of the auditor be adopted.

Seconded Sis. J Swan








CARRIED
28.1(d)  
elect members of the District Executive biennially in accordance with 14.3;

Sis Harbottle advised the meeting that there would not be any ballots this year as there were only sufficient nominations received in each position to fill the position.



  2
the DECLARATION of Officers.



DISTRICT DEPUTY RULER.

.


Sis. Harbottle declared Bro. Noel Robert Andrews, David Livingstone Tent No. 5 District Deputy Ruler for the biennial period 2014 - 2016.


DISTRICT SECRETARY.


Sis. Harbottle declared Sis Cynthia Marion Kilah, Annerley Tent No. 67, District Secretary for the biennial period 2014 - 2016.


DISTRICT TREASURER.


Sis. Harbottle declared Bro. Peter Geoffrey Henderson, Annerley Tent No. 67, District Treasurer for the biennial period 2014 - 2016.


DISTRICT OFFICER.


Sis. Harbottle declared Sis. Margaret Jean Andrews, David Livingstone Tent No. 5 and Bro. James Fraser MacDonald, Star of Mackay Tent No. 21 District Officers for the biennial period 2014 - 2016.

28.1(e)  appoint an auditor, an accountant or an approved person for the present financial year.


Sis. Harbottle announced that J. O'Connor Pty Ltd. was appointed in the previous year for a three year term.


The District Chief Ruler advised that the statutory business was now concluded.
5) DISTRICT EXECUTIVE REPORT

On behalf of the District Executive, The District Secretary tabled the following report;

REPORT OF THE DISTRICT EXECUTIVE 

INDEPENDENT ORDER OF RECHABITES QUEENSLAND DISTRICT NO. 87 INC.

TO THE 2014 ANNUAL DISTRICT COUNCIL

1.
PREAMBLE
This report has been prepared by the District Executive to cover those matters which the Rules place under the control and supervision of the Executive.

2.
THE DISTRICT EXECUTIVE
The District Executive, along with all IOR members, was saddened by the death of Bro. Robert (Bob) Cook on 10 January 2014.  Bro. Bob had been the District Secretary for more than 20 years. His dedication, enthusiasm, knowledge and friendship are truly missed.

On 18 January 2014, The District Executive met to determine the future of our Order in Queensland. A number of changes were made to the officers of the Executive. The following information was provided to the Tents by Circular:

· The District Chief Ruler, Sis Cynthia Kilah tendered her resignation from the position of D.C.R.

· The meeting determined that Sis Glenys Harbottle D.D.R. be appointed as District Chief Ruler, until the next District Council meeting at which Sis Harbottle would assume the position of D.C.R. for two years. 

· Sis Kilah was appointed the District Secretary until the next District Council meeting.

· The meeting resolved to leave the position of District Officer vacant until the next District Council meeting. 

· The meeting resolved that Bro Noel Andrews be appointed to the position of District Deputy Ruler.

3.

MEMBERSHIP



As at 15 October 2014;

	Status
	Code
	Male
	Female
	Total

	Current Paid – NO MAIL
	NOC
	1
	3
	4

	Current - Paid
	CUR
	263
	317
	580

	Deceased
	DEC
	10
	16
	26

	Life Members
	LIF
	4
	2
	6

	Resigned
	RES
	14
	16
	30

	Unfinancial
	UNF
	7
	7
	14

	Total:
	
	299
	361
	660


Current financial membership is 590. Note that the 14 unfinancial members include 2 members who have paid but haven’t supplied any identifying details with their payment.


4.
FINANCIAL MATTERS

The financial statement for our reportable year has already been presented to the meeting. 

The District Executive endeavours to match costs against the revenue from members’ fees.

5.
BY-LAWS & RITUAL REVIEW

There have been no Rule changes made or proposed. 

6.
RECHABITE  SOCIAL ACTIVITY COMMITTEE

The Rechabite Social Activities Committee (RSAC) is appointed by the Executive.


The committee is;



Chairperson


Bro. George Williams



Secretary


Sis. Cora Williams



Treasurer


Sis. Cora Williams



District Liaison Officers 
Sis. Margaret Andrews and Sis. Glenys Harbottle

7.
THE AUSTRALIAN RECHABITE

We again thank Bro. Ian Belcher for his efforts in producing The Australian Rechabite magazine. Thanks also to Mr Allan Belcher who assists Ian.


The magazine remains an integral part of the organisation. The District Executive is aware that it needs to consider alternatives if and when Bro Belcher is unable to continue as editor.

8.
RECHABITE WEB SITE

The Rechabite web site, australianrechabites.org.au continues to provide public access in the digital world. The District Secretary reports that contacts are received through this portal.


The Queensland and Victorian pages are managed by the Queensland District Secretary and are updated with financial statements and AGM minutes and other relevant information.


New South Wales and the Australian Rechabite Foundation are managed from NSW.


The site can be found by most popular search engines.

9.
ASSOCIATIONS

Bro Henderson continues as a director of Drug Awareness and Relief Foundation Australia, Drug Arm Australasia, Mental Health Association of Queensland and Australian College of Community Service and as a member of the executive and finance committees of the organisations.

10.
THE AUSTRALIAN RECHABITE FOUNDATION

The District Treasurer, Bro. Peter Henderson will, as Secretary of the Foundation, provide an update on current matters and grants during the meeting.

11.
COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT


Donations were made to Teen Challenge and the Australian Rechabite Foundation, with each organization receiving $1,000.00. A donation to DrugArm Australasia of $2000 was directed to the Resource Centre.

12.
STRATEGIC DIRECTIONS and GOVERNANCE


Strategic Directions is a standard item on the agenda of all meetings of the District Executive which allows us to examine the commitment of the Association to the objects as stated in our General Rules.

Our membership of the National Alliance for Action on Alcohol (NAAA) attests to our ongoing commitment to temperance as does our support for the work of the newly formed Queensland Coalition for Action on Alcohol (QCAA).
The District Executive is pleased to note that it supported the QCAA submission on the Queensland Government’s draft Safe Night Out Strategy.

A substantial amount of District and Tent records, regalia, photographs and other items of historical interest have been donated to the State Library Queensland for safe keeping. Remaining goods were offered for sale at a garage sale held on 17 May 2014.

13.
TENT REPORT

Star of Mackay Tent No. 21, David Livingstone Tent No. 5 and Annerley Tent No. 67 remain active tents in Queensland. 


Hope of Ipswich Tent No. 2 is in recess due to ill health and changed circumstances of a number of members.  District Executive members paid an informal visit to Hope of Ipswich in May.


Tents 5 and 67 have recently changed their meeting venue after more than 60 years in the Jubilee Hall in Cracknell Road, Annerley. Meetings are held on the first Tuesday of the month at 7.30pm in the church house at the Wellers Hill Tarragindi Uniting Church, Pope Street Tarragindi.
14.
METROPOLITAN CHRISTMAS PARTY
The 2013 Christmas party was reasonably well attended and resulted in a net cost of $354.75. 

As has already been advised by Tent Circular, the Christmas Party will be held on Saturday, 13 December 2014 in the Uniting Church Hall, 24 Pope Street, Tarragindi. Thanks to the members of David Livingstone and Annerley Tents who are hosting the event. A $10.00 charge will apply to all persons other than school age and under children.

15.
CONCLUSION
The Executive again sincerely thanks those members who remain committed to the Association and its principles.


G.M. Harbottle

D.C.R.

N.R. Andrews


D.D.R.


C.M. Kilah

I.P.D.C.R.
C.M. Kilah


D.S.


P.G.    P.G. Henderson

D.T.

M.J Andrews


D.O.





J.F. MacDonald

D.O. 
Sis. J Chapman  moved “That the Report of the District Executive be received”.

Seconded Bro. G. Williams







CARRIED

The District Chief Ruler then opened the report up for discussion with the following comments noted:
· Bro. Henderson advised that the garage sale netted $370.00 for the District. Thanks were extended to Rev Harold Kilah for his efforts.
· It was suggested that The District Secretary contact the web site developers to ascertain if a counter could be added to record the number of visitors to the site.
Sis. C. Williams moved “That the Report be adopted”.




CARRIED
Seconded Bro. J.H. Thompson

6) REPORTS OF KINDRED ORGANISATIONS
· Bro. Henderson presented a brief report on the Australian Rechabite Foundation. The report follows.  It was noted that the ARF has $1.2 million in assets and is administered by 6 directors.

Australian Rechabite Foundation Ltd

As Trustee for the Australian Rechabite Foundation
Comments on Audited Financial Report 30 June 2014

Background

The Foundation was established in December 2009 by IOR Friendly Society Ltd as part of its demutualisation process.

Income

 Donations of $ 5,425 were received from –

IOR Queensland members 
$500

IOR Victoria members

$900

IOR New South Wales members
$3,780

IOR NSW State Fraternity

$1,000

IOR Qld District


$1,000

Investment income totalling $59,477 was received.

Expenses

The main expense was grants totalling $60,000 made to the following organisations 

AMSANT Alice Springs



$15,000

Foundation for Alcohol Research & Education
$40,000

Cancer Council Victoria



$5,000

 Administrative expenses of $6,027 were incurred.

Assets

The assets consisted of Cash at bank and term deposits $359,960 and some amounts owing by the Australian Taxation Office. The market value of listed securities was $733,910, which was $169,180 greater than cost. $120,000 was invested in a BT Australian shares ethical fund.

Liabilities

There were no liabilities at year end.

Trust Funds

Following the payment of grants and the write- up of listed securities mentioned above, the net income of $89,938 was transferred to Trust Funds.  Total Trust Funds were $1,228,710 at year end.

 Trust funds are invested to earn income so that grants can be made to eligible organisations in accordance with the Trust Deed governing the Foundation. These organisations must have Deductible Gift Recipient (DGR) status from the Australian Taxation Office.

These comments are taken from the audited financial statements.

Australian Rechabite Foundation Ltd

Peter G Henderson

Director

15/10/2014

· Bro Dennis Young presented a short report on the activities of Drug Arm and its affiliates, noting loss of a number of state Government contracts. Despite these cuts the organisation continues to provide services in many areas of Queensland. 

Bro Young acknowledged the contribution of the late Bro. Bob Cook to Drug Arm as well as the financial contribution the District makes to the Resource Centre.
Other items considered included the establishment of the Queensland Coalition for Action on Alcohol (QCAA), a forum to be held at Parliament House on 3 December 2014, the AMA and NAAA conference in Canberra in October 2014 and the cancelling of the reduced opening hours trial by the Queensland Government.

The Reports were received.

7) CONSIDERATION OF ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP FEE
Following the District Executive meeting held earlier in the afternoon, Bro. Henderson presented the District Executive’s proposal that it would be reasonable to increase the fee to offset some of the annual costs and to reduce the budgeted deficit.  It was suggested that the annual membership be $22.00 per member, inclusive of GST.
A number of members made comment for and against the proposed increase.

Bro. Henderson then moved that the annual membership fee for 2015 be set at $22.00, including GST. This was seconded by Sis. M. Andrews.

Sis. Harbottle called for a show of hands.
The motion was CARRIED with 10 members voting for the motion with 2 members against. There were 2 abstentions.
8)
BUSINESS ON NOTICE
Sis. Harbottle noted that there was no business.
9)
CONSIDERATION OF MERITORIOUS SERVICE AWARD

Sis. Harbottle advised that the District Executive had received a nomination for a Meritorious Service Award nomination for Bro. Vivian Arthur Belcher from the Hope of Ipswich Tent No. 2. This nomination was approved. In the absence of Bro. Belcher the District Secretary read the citation and proposed that the award be presented to Bro. Belcher at the annual Christmas Party on 13 December 2014.
10)
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS


Sis. Cora Williams provided a short report on the Rechabite Social Activities Committee

REPORT FROM RECHABITE SOCIAL ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE.

An overview

In 1995 the members of Hope of Ipswich Tent formed the IOR Ipswich Social Club which organized day trips by coach.  Members invited friends to participate in these outings and so in August 1999 a 2 day tour was organized to visit Fraser Island.  The next year on the Labour day weekend a 3 day trip was arranged and these weekends away continued until 2006.  Our day trips continued through these years and on to the close of 2013.  Over the years IOR Ipswich Social Club changed its name to Ipswich Rechabite Social Club which then became part of the Rechabite Social Activities Committee in 2013.

Unfortunately because of aging and health issues Hope of Ipswich Tent No2 has not been able to meet since April 2014 and so no further day trips have been organized since that time.

Former active members keep in touch with one another via the phone and sometimes by a visit.

Additional activities organised by Annerley and David Livingstone Tents are available to all members.  

Sis. Cora Williams
Secretary 
Rechabite Social Activities Committee  

It was noted that the Rechabite Social Activities Committee (RSAC) is appointed by the Executive. Sis Harbottle advised that the committee remains unchanged noting the following positions.


Chairperson


Bro. George Williams



Secretary


Sis. Cora Williams



Treasurer


Sis. Cora Williams



District Liaison Officers 
Sis. Margaret Andrews and Sis. Glenys Harbottle

11)
DATE AND PLACE OF NEXT ANNUAL DISTRICT COUNCIL

 Bro. N Andrews moved “That the time and place of the 2015 Annual District Council be left in the hands 
of the District Executive.”

Seconded Bro. K Tune








CARRIED

Sis. M. Andrews moved “That the Minutes of this Annual District Council be referred to the District 
Executive for confirmation and adoption.”


Seconded Bro G Williams








CARRIED
12)  INSTALLATION OF DISTRICT EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

Bro. N Andrews and Sis. M Andrews PDCRs carried out the installation assisted by Sis. J Swan. 


District Officers:



Bro. J F MacDonald and Sis. M. J Andrews


District Treasurer:



Bro. P G Henderson


District Secretary:



Sis. C.M. Kilah


Immediate Past District Chief Ruler:
Sis. C M Kilah


District Deputy Ruler:


Bro. N.R. Andrews


District Chief Ruler:


Sis. G.M. Harbottle


Sis. Harbottle invited all members to briefly address the Council. 

12)
CLOSE

The DCR, Sis. G Harbottle then closed the meeting at 4.15 pm with an invitation to stay for afternoon tea.
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